
MINUTES OF THE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 

MONDAY, 2 JULY 2007 

 
Councillors Councillors Bull (Chair), Egan (Vice-Chair), Jones, Mallett, Newton and 

Winskill 
 

 
Apologies Councillor Davies 

 
 
Also present Indu Shukla, Felicity Kally 

 
 
 

MINUTE 

NO. 

 

SUBJECT/DECISION 

 
OSCO01. 

 
WEBCASTING 

 The meeting was webcast on the Council’s website. 
 

OSCO02. 

 
APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE 

 Apologies for absence were received from Councillor Matt Davies. 
 
The committee welcomed Councillors Mallett and Egan, who were 
both elected to the committee for the first time for the 2006/7 municipal 
year. 
 

OSCO03. 

 
URGENT BUSINESS 

 There was no such business. 
 

OSCO04. 

 
DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 Councillor Winskill declared a personal interest in respect of items 8 
and 9 (The Primary Care Strategy and the Haringey Health Report), 
by nature of him joining a local patients group. 
 

OSCO05. 

 
DEPUTATIONS/PETITIONS/PRESENTATIONS/QUESTIONS 

 Members of the public had requested to give a deputation under item 
7, Wi-Fi In Schools.  The committee agreed to take this deputation as 
part of the consideration of that item of business. 
 

OSCO06. 

 
THE CABINET'S PRIORITIES FOR 2007/08: HIGH PERFORMING 

VALUE FOR MONEY PUBLIC SERVICES 
 The committee received this report from Councillor George Meehan, 

Leader of the Council, outlining the cabinet’s priorities for the new 
municipal year and beyond. 
 
The Leader noted his thanks for the security services for their work in 
light of the recent attempted terrorist attacks.  He had, together with 
the Chief Executive, attended a recent briefing at Scotland Yard and 
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was being kept abreast of the ongoing developments. 
 
The Leader then outlined the Cabinet’s achievements this year and 
priorities for the next, as set out in his briefing to the committee. 
 
Members enquired as to the population of Haringey, believing it to be 
significantly higher than the census figure, and stating concerns in 
terms of the calculation of the borough’s financial settlement.  The 
Leader stated that he was ensuring that ministers were aware of the 
needs of Haringey, and were aware of the inaccurate census 
argument in terms of London.  He was unable to give any indication of 
the likely size of Haringey’s next funding settlement. 
 
On the issue of green spaces, the Leader stated that the Council 
would not sell off existing green open spaces to raise revenue, and 
stated that the borough was proud of its parks with Green Flag status. 
 
In terms of highway repairs, the Leader stated that surfaces in the 
greatest need were being targeted first, but was aware of problems 
with repairs being carried out to an inferior standard, or indeed not 
being carried out at all.  The Leader promised to pursue this matter. 
 

RESOLVED: 

 

1.  That the briefing and answers to questions be noted. 
 

OSCO07. 

 
WI-FI IN SCHOOLS 

 The committee received this report as a result of a request to receive 
information on the safety of Wi-Fi networking in Schools.   The 
committee noted Health Protection Authority guidance that there was 
“no reasons why schools and others should not use wi-fi equipment”, 
advice which was in line with that given by other relevant bodies.  
Officers stated that the Council did not possess the resources of skills 
to judge a complex area such as this, and thus utilised advice from the 
relevant professional associations. 

The committee received a deputation from members of the public 
concerned over the potential health risks of Wi-Fi systems in Schools.  
After answering questions from Members the committee, the Chair 
thanked them for their deputation. 

Concern was raised over issues highlighted in the public deputation, in 
particular relating to a recent BBC television Panorama documentary 
which contained information potentially in conflict with the Health 
Protection Authority guidance.  After discussion amongst the 
committee and with interested Members of the public, Councillors 
agreed to ask Officers to convene a seminar on the topic, to enable 
more information on wi-fi to be provided to all parties, to encourage 
informed choices to be made.  They also recommended that the 
Cabinet Member write to schools providing information on Wi-Fi in 
light of the discussion which took place at the committee. 



MINUTES OF THE OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE 

MONDAY, 2 JULY 2007 
 

RESOLVED: 

1. That a seminar be arranged by the Council for head teachers, 
governors and parents, to provide information and to debate 
the issues on Wi-Fi and its usage, including health effects, and 
that the seminar include information on alternative ways to 
provide internet access. 

2. That the Cabinet Member for Children & Young People write to 
Chairs of School Governing Bodies on the issue of Wi-Fi 
recommending that: 

• Governing Bodies give particular consideration to the use of 
“wired in” systems as the preferred option when IT networks are 
being developed. 
 

• Governing Bodies be asked to consult fully with parents and 
staff over the introduction of new Wi-Fi systems in the school 
before they are implemented. 

• Where Wi-Fi is already in use in schools, Governing Bodies be 
asked to undertake a full consultation with parents and staff 
over its continued uses.  
 

• Schools using Wi-Fi systems be asked to ensure they are only 
switched on when necessary. 

3.  That the report be noted.  

 
OSCO08. 

 
DEVELOPING  WORLD CLASS PRIMARY CARE IN HARINGEY – A 

CONSULTATION DOCUMENT 
 The committee agreed to take this item together with the report 

following it on the agenda, the Haringey Health Report (item 9) due to 
the linkages between the two items. 
 
Councillor Winskill declared a personal interest in these items (The 
Primary Care Strategy and the Haringey Health Report), by nature of 
him joining a local patients group. 
 
The Health Report provided Members with an overview of the health 
challenges which were being faced in the borough.  These included a 
higher mortality rate than the national average, and issues around 
obesity and cancer. 
 
Officials from the Primary Care Trust gave this report together with a 
presentation on the Primary Care Strategy for Haringey, before 
receiving questions from Members. 
 
It was noted that the Primary Care Strategy was proposing a step-
change in the provision of Primary Care in the borough, and was being 
placed out for a 16-week period of consultation.  This was due to 
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conclude on 19 October 2007.  The strategy proposed focussing on 
areas of health promotion, diagnostic services and urgent care.  This 
would be underpinned by a system of six ‘Super Health Centres’ (or 
polyclinics), replacing much of the traditional primary care currently 
provided within Haringey. 
 
In response to Member enquiries as to the effects of the proposed 
changes on specific services, the PCT stated that specific issues 
would be tackled as part of the ongoing development of the 
implementation plan.  It was stated by the PCT that greater specialist 
treatment would be available as part of the proposed new system than 
that offered currently by GPs in many areas.  It was planned that GPs 
would be able to rotate into the community for six month periods.  
Detailed work would be carried out on the sustainability of access to 
GP facilities. 
 
Members noted that implementation of the strategy would require 
significant investment in the region of £3.7million.  
 
RESOLVED: 

 

1. That the committee and Cllr Baker be provided with information 
on the both the average and range of GPs lists. 

 
2. That the following additional recommendation be added to the 

report formally designating the Strategy to be a Substantial 
Variation to services: 

 
3.3  That the proposals within the strategy be 

considered by the Committee to constitute 
“substantial variations” to services due to: 

 
- The potential affect on accessibility to services; 
- Possible impact on the wider community 
- Number of patients affected 
- Changes to methods of service delivery 

 
And are therefore subject to consultation under Section 7 
of the Health and Social Care Act 2001. 

 
 

OSCO09. 

 
HARINGEY HEALTH REPORT 

 This item was taken together with the item 8 above. 
 
RESOLVED: 

 

1.  That the presentation be noted.  
 

OSCO10. 

 
TOWARDS EXCELLENCE: THE COUNCIL'S END OF YEAR 

PERFORMANCE APRIL 2006 TO MARCH 2007 
 RESOLVED: 
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1.  The committee agreed that due to time constraints, this report 
would be deferred to the meeting of July 30th 2007 where it would be 
considered as the first substantive item on the agenda. 
 

OSCO11. 

 
MINUTES 

 RESOLVED: 

 

1.  That the minutes of the meeting of May 14th 2007 be confirmed and 
signed. 
 

OSCO12. 

 
OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY - WORK PROGRAMME  2007/08 

 The committee received this report to determine which issues the 
Overview & Scrutiny Committee would like to be reported to it during 
the new Municipal year.  The committee also agreed seven topics for 
which the Committee would commission in-depth “task and finish” 
scrutiny review panels, as well as scrutiny of the budget. 
 
Members were provided with a tabled version of appendix F, detailing 
the Work Programme, including the Scrutiny Review of the Haven 
Centre. 
 
RESOLVED: 

 

1. That the report be noted and that the work programme, 
including the tabled appendix F, be agreed. 

 
 
 
 

OSCO13. 

 
NEW ITEMS OF URGENT BUSINESS 

 There were no such items. 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
COUNCILLOR GIDEON BULL 
 
Chair 
 
 


